Abingdon Society of Bellringers

St. Helen’s Steeplekeeper’s Report for 2016 AGM

The bells continue to give good service and have been used extensively during the past year, particularly for teaching.  The condition of the installation is good although the paintwork is in need of some attention due to condensation and rain ingress. There was no annual belfry clean-up this year and this is something that should be attended to in the coming months, particularly where jackdaw next debris enters above the 8th and 9th.  As we near the 10th anniversary of the hanging of the bells, it would be worth considering giving the tower a thorough clean.  This is a complete and unspoilt installation that is well liked by ringers near and far and should be kept in top condition.
 

Whites carried out their annual maintenance before Christmas and there were no problems to report, other than minor observations, which can be kept in check. It was also noted that the Sanctus bell should be protected by netting to prevent further damage by birds.  The Sanctus bell is used regularly for weekday services.  

Please remember that any stays that need replacing should be made and fitted to exactly the same specification as the originals – the Steeple Keeper should oversee this as part of their duties.
 

The clock bell (former Long Crendon 8th) has now been installed by Whites with some able-bodied assistance from the ringers.  We are awaiting the installation of the clock hammer by the Cumbria Clock Co.  Despite some chasing, this has not yet materialised and the faculty deadline is fast approaching.
I would like to thank all those who have helped look after the bells over the years as my time as steeple keeper.
 

 

Mark Walker

Steeplekeeper – St. Helen’s

10th April 2016
